

SH STINGRAY BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, May 18th, 2010
SH Capistrano Park & Pool
5:45 p.m.

Present:

- Rebecca Berryman, Cyndi Davis, Jennifer Gamblin, Nina Morales, and Sarita McIntyre. Meeting was impromptu as we were at the pool and available.

Ribbons:

- Cyndi brought a sample of a CHAMPS "Personal Best" ribbon. Those present agreed to order "Personal Best" ribbons at 11 cents/ribbon when ordering 1000. The ribbons ordered for CHAMPS will be the silver with blue print (the same) and the ribbons for our Stingrays will be black with gold or silver print.

Swim Meet:

- The meet this weekend is at Belterra. Concern has been raised about requesting Belterra to possibly spray for chiggers and other pests prior to Saturday morning. Last year there was an issue with chiggers and stickers.
- Rookie guidelines will be printed out and distributed this week at practices.
- We need to spread the word about swimmers bringing flip-flops or other easy slip on shoes to wear from the "zoo" area to the pool area to avoid stickers. Remind people to label things.

Tom Reiner Email Request:

- It was agreed that the Stingrays should only be sending out emails for Stingray Swim Team related information.
- Mr. Reiner is a swim team parent and he may share his ideas and promote his Family Lap Swim ideas with whomever he wants, the Stingray board will not be taking sides either way on this issue.

Volunteers:

- It appears that we are still in need of volunteers as Head Runner and Head Ribbons.
- Amanda Graves has volunteered as our Head Concessions person. Jennifer Gamblin, was one of the co-head concessions persons for the 2009 season, and she will be meeting with Amanda on Friday to review/discuss what we did last year and answer any questions as best as possible.
- Rebecca will be handling coffee donation from Texanza and donuts from Shipley's for both home meets.
- Culver's is donating two coolers of ice again this year.
- It was agreed that we would encourage Amanda to get our breakfast tacos from Taco Cabana this year.
- Remind Amanda that concessions also purchases that supplies needed for Hospitality (ice and cups) and in past asked the head hospitality person to provide the cooler for that.
- Sarita stated that she had discussed with Amanda about the cashbox.

Spirit Items:

- Nina stated that the bags are ready, the shorts should be ready on Thursday, and the T-shirts should be ready sometime on Friday. These dates are "best guess".
- Towels are in and 30 are being monogrammed and should be ready on Friday.
- If we can hand the T-shirts out on Friday, we will but if we can't then we will see what we can do and either hand them out at the meet on Saturday or wait till practice on Tuesday.

Circle C Meet:

- The meet needs to be done by noon and will end at that time regardless of whether all events/heats are completed or not.
- There are going to be approx. 500 swimmers at that meet.
- There is discussion as to whether to begin the meet at 7:30 a.m. rather than 8:30 a.m.
- A decision will be emailed to our board by noon tomorrow.